Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, District One announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: October 14, 2021, 5:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: www.swflroads.com/i75/us301/
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) will conduct a virtual pre-construction informational question and answer session for the I-75 (SR 93)/US 301 (SR 43) interchange project from 5:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. on Thursday, October 14. The purpose of this meeting is to provide the public with construction information and answer questions about the project. 
The meeting will be held online and will be accessible through the project website at www.swflroads.com/i75/us301/. To attend the online question and answer session, please visit the project website anytime between 5:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. on Thursday, October 14. Project information will be available on the website. All attendees will be muted, and questions can be entered through the chat function. Information session displays will remain posted on the project website following the session. If the public would like project information mailed to them, or if further information is required, please contact Brian Bollas at 1(813)262-8499 or via e-mail at Brian.Bollas@dot.state.fl.us.

This improvement project enhances access to I-75, as well as improves overall safety, increases capacity and facilitates emergency evacuation within the County. In addition, the improvements will help serve travel demands created by anticipated countywide population and employment growth. 
The contractor is Ajax Industries of Florida and construction cost is estimated at $145 million and completion is expected in late 2024.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Brian Bollas at 1(813)262-8499 or via email at Brian.Bollas@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, FDOT District One Title VI Coordinator, at 1(863)519-2287 or Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Brian Bollas at 1(813)262-8499 or via email at Brian.Bollas@dot.state.fl.us.
